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FROM THE PRESIDENT 

Hello all Orchid fanatics, 

I can not thank all of you enough for your 
great efforts in April and May on behalf of 
OGG.  We had great results from our April 
sale at Olbrich, netting $656.58. The April 
meeting silent auction netted $137.00 and the May member auction 
proceeds were $$467.50 plus $21 in donations for a grand total of 

$1282.08!  These funds support guild activities, Orchid Quest 
and away shows. We need more ideas which will bring in 
funds, so please let me know of any ideas you may have. No 
idea is a bad idea! 

The candidate slate for the annual election passed with Nancy 
Thomas on the Board for three more years, Denise Baylis as 
Treasurer and me looking forward to another two years as 

(Continued on page 2) 

Meeting  Dates 

 June 18, Picnic 

 September 25, Meeting Room 

 October 16, Meeting Room 

 November 20, Meeting Room 

 December 18. Meeting Room 
 

 Meetings start at 1:30 pm at Ol-
brich Gardens unless otherwise 

noted 
 

Up-Coming Events 
 

October 15-16 WOS  
 

Officers and Committees 
 
President:  
Lorraine Snyder (2018) 
lorraine.snyder127@gmail.com 
 
Vice President:  
Sue Reed (2017) 
greed@chorus.net 
 
Secretary: 
Keith Nelson (2017) 
nelsonridge@tds.net 
 
Treasurer: 
Denise Baylis (2018) 
jrbaylis@tds.net 

Orchid Growers’ Guild of Madison 
Website orchidguild.org 
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NEXT  MEETING ANNUAL PICNIC, June 18th 

The 2016 annual OGG picnic will be held at noon on Saturday June 18, 
hosted by Liz Wood. Bring plants for ribbon judging.  Our Plant Doctor 
Keith Nelson will be there at the re-potting table with some Orchiata so 
bring those plants that need re-potting along with a new pot. 

Please bring a dish to pass, and your beverage of choice. There will be a 
few chairs and tables, but bring a chair if you have one. One small 
cooler with ice will be provided, but we could use an extra cooler and a 
few more tables. Feel free to invite family, and to enter your food 
choices on Signup Genius. 

There’s plenty of parking across the street from the house, and on Up-
land, the cross street nearby, but there’s no parking on my side of the 
street.  Road work on the intersection two blocks South of the house 
makes coming from Mineral Point Road, 
instead of Regent Street a better option.  

Hope to see you there!  
--Liz 
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Board: 
Liz Wood (2017) 
ewood@biochem.wisc.edu 
 
Nancy Thomas (2019) 
mikeandnancy@tds.net  
 
Carrie Weisman (2018) 
carrie.wiesman@dwd.wi.gov 
 
Away Shows:  
Nancy Thomas 
mikeandnancy@tds.net  
 
Hospitality:  
Volunteer 
 
Librarian:  
Liz Wood  
ewood@biochem.wisc.edu  
 
Membership:  
Carrie Weisman 
carrie.wiesman@dwd.wi.gov 
 
Newsletter:  
Denise Baylis 
jrbaylis@tds.net 
 
Orchid Quest 2015: 
Terri Jozwiak 
lodijoz@charter.net  
 
Programs:  
Lorraine Snyder 
Lorraine.snyder127@gmail.com 
 
Ribbon Judging: 
Open 
 
Web Master:  
Richard Jozwiak 
OGG web @charter.net 
 
Liaisons: 
AOS: Nancy Thomas 
MAOC: Keith Nelson 
Orchid Digest: Open  

 

OGG RIBBON JUDGING MAY 2016 
 
First Place 
 Unknown Dendrobium Little Pam (normanbyense x eximium) 
 Keith Nelson Paph Sanderianium 
 Keith Nelson Catyclia Middleburg x Encylica bractecens 
 Carle Boe Cattleya cernua 
 Keith Nelson Laeliocattleya Irene Finney (Bruno Alberts x J.A. Carbone) 
 Terri Jozwiak Onc. Chaculatum 'Golden Pacific' (Charlesworthii x maculatum) 
Second Place 
 Gary Lensmeyer Phal mannii species 
 Terri Jozwiak Pot Mem. Shirley Moore 'Newberry' (Pot Crowfield x C Beaufort) 
 Terri Jozwiak Bifrenaria harrisoniae  

President. 

We look forward to our annual picnic Saturday June 18th at noon at 
Liz Wood's home.  At the picnic, there will be several trays of seed-
lings and mid-sized plants to re-pot and adopt.  So bring any 4-5" 
pots you may want to use.  Orchiata will be provided.  Donations will 
be accepted for the Orchiata.   The club will also have pots for sale.  
We will have repotting supplies available, so bring anything you 
wish to repot.  

The picnic is a pot luck, so dust off those great recipes and bring 
something to share. 

See you at the picnic! 
--Lorraine Snyder 

 
  

(Continued from page 1) 

Checking out the auction offerings 
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OLBRICH WORKSHOP 
Orchid Growing for Wimps 
 
Thursday, September 8, 6:30-8 pm 
Ellen Zachos, author of Orchid Grow-
ing for Wimps, will discuss the profiles 
of 16 easy-to-care for orchids, all of 
which can rebloom in average house-
hold conditions. She will also share 
basic care instructions and profes-
sional “tricks” to get the most out of 
each plant. Not all orchids are tem-
peramental tropicals - many make 
low-maintenance, free-blooming 
houseplants. Limited space; register 
early. 
Registration Deadline: September 1 
 $15/$12 member 

Laeliocattleya Irene Finney grown by Keith Nelson 

Pot Mem. Shirley Moore 'Newberry' grown by Terri 
Jozwiak 

Bifrenaria harrisoniae  grown by Terri Jozwiak Paph Sanderianium grown by Keith Nelson 
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UP-COMING EVENTS  
 
 August 1 - 4 - Native Orchid Conference, Benson, Arizona 
 October 19-23 - AOS Fall Members' Meeting, The Huntington Library, Art Collections 

and Botanical Gardens in Los Angeles, CA     www.AOSFall2016.com 
 November 12-13, 2016 - MAOC Fall Meeting, Buffalo NY 
 November 8-12, 2017 -- 22nd World Orchid Conference, Guayaquil, Ecuador 

MAOC Fall Meeting in Buffalo, New York 
Nov 12-13, 2016 
 
All MAOC members are cordially invited to come to the Fall 2016 MAOC to be held 
in Buffalo, NY on November 11-13, 2016.   Bring your passports so you can see 
Niagara Falls from the Canadian side.  Information will be coming on the Niagara 
Frontier Orchid Society website (www.niagarafrontierorchids.org) that is being re-
built this month.  Keep checking. Speaker plans include Pepe Portilla, Glen Decker, 
Mario Ferrusi and Bob Snyder. 

Meetings will be at the Hyatt Downtown-Buffalo (there will be shuttles for the 5 
mile ride to the show location at the Buffalo & Erie County Botanical Garden. 

https://resweb.passkey.com/go/NFOrchidSoc16 
Amtrak offers service to Buffalo.   

Onc. Chaculatum 'Golden Pacific' grown by Terri Jozwiak; 
right Catyclia Middleburg x Encylica bractecens grown by 

Keith Nelson 


